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CAMERON RECREATION COMPLEX REDEVELOPMENT -

AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR CONSULTING SERVICES

To obtain Council's approval to enter into a Client/Architect Agreement with
Diamond Schmitt Architects to undertake the first phase of work for the Cameron
Recreation Complex redevelopment project, which includes preliminary project
development, feasibility and schematic design study scopes ofwork, and costing.

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT Council authorize the use of Community Benefit Bonus reserves in the amoimt of
up to $1,000,000, in order to retain Diamond Schmitt Architects to undertake the phase one
scope ofwork for the Cameron Recreation Complex redevelopment project, as outlined in
this report.

REPORT

LO BACKGROUND

Redevelopment of the existing Cameron Recreation Complex and Cameron Library (CRCCL) at
9523 Cameron Street is being contemplated to meet current and future demand of Burnaby
residents within the Northeast Quadrant of Burnaby, including Lougheed Town Centre. The
replacement facility complex would encompass aquatics, community, and recreation centre
facilities, as well as a new branch library.

On 2018 December 03, Council approved the use of Community Benefit Bonus reserves in the
amount of $1,500,000 (BAX.0020) in order to undertake the first phase of work for the Cameron
Recreation Complex (CRC) redevelopment project, which includes the preliminary project
development, feasibilityand schematicdesign study scopes ofwork, and costing. Therefore,at the
end of this first phase of work, the City will have a clearly defined building program, as well as a
preliminary building design and cost estimate. As noted in the RFP, subject to Council approval,
the consultant may be retained to undertake the second and final phase of work, which includes
detailed design, tendering and contract administration services for the development project.
Structuring the RFP in this way provides for potential time savings, while also providingCouncil






